From: Raymond Cole [mailto:Raymond.Cole@sportengland.org] 
Sent: 10 December 2015 21:33
To: Planning
Subject: App Ref: 14/01830/REM - "Proposed Sport Pavilion Land Of Bankside Adj Longford Park Road Bodicote" - Sport England Ref: SE/CL/2015/41307/N

FAO Matthew Parry

Dear Matthew

Thank you for consulting Sport England on the above application.

Sport England – Non-Statutory Role and Policy

The Government, within its Planning Practice Guidance (Open Space, Sports and Recreation Facilities Section) advises Local Planning Authorities to consult Sport England on a wide range of applications: http://planningguidance.planningportal.gov.uk/blog/guidance/open-space-sports-and-recreation-facilities-public-rights-of-way-and-local-green-space/open-space-sports-and-recreation-facilities/
This application falls within the scope of the above guidance as it relates to the creation of a site for one or more playing pitches.
Sport England assesses this type of application in light of its planning objectives and the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF).  Sport England’s planning objectives are to PROTECT existing facilities, ENHANCE the quality, accessibility and management of existing facilities, and to PROVIDE new facilities to meet demand.  Further information on Sport England’s planning objectives can be found here:

http://www.sportengland.org/facilities-planning/planning-for-sport/aims-and-objectives/
The occupiers of new development, especially residential, will generate demand for sporting provision.  The existing provision within an area may not be able to accommodate this increased demand without exacerbating existing and/or predicted future deficiencies.  Therefore, Sport England considers that new developments should contribute towards meeting the demand that they generate through the provision of on-site facilities and/or providing additional capacity off-site.  The level and nature of any provision should be informed by a robust evidence base such as an up to date Sports Facilities Strategy, Playing Pitch Strategy or other relevant needs assessment. 

The Proposal and Assessment against Sport England’s Objectives and the NPPF   

Outline planning permission (05/01337/OUT) was granted on 30 September 2009 for “Residential development with associated facilities including primary school, playing fields, local shops and community facilities. 2200sq.m of employment provision (Use class B1 Business) (as amended by further information document received 10.11.05)” on “Land North East of Oxford Road, West of Oxford Canal and East of Bankside, Banbury, Oxon”.  

The application the subject of the current consultation seeks approval of reserved matters pursuant to the outline planning permission.  Specifically, it seeks approval of details of the proposed pavilion adjacent to the sports pitches, including 29 associated car parking spaces and 2 coach bays.

There is limited information accompanying the application.  There is a “Pavilion Location Plan” (drawing numbered 5205/ASP3.1 Rev. A) and a “Floor Plan, Roof Plan and Elevations” (drawing numbered 1419 500 Rev. M).  There is no Design and Access Statement or any other document which explains the siting, design and layout of the proposed development.

Sport England has no record of having been consulted previously by the District Council at the outline application stage or on the current application (despite it having been formally registered in October 2014).  However, pre-application advice was given on 2 September 2010, in which it was stated “…the pavilion, pitches, MUGA and LEAP should all be located on the same side of the road.  Otherwise there could be safety issues with crossing the road to access the facilities”.  From the Pavilion Location Plan, the proposed development appears not to have heeded that earlier advice.

The details of the proposed pavilion, on the submitted Floor Plan, Roof Plan and Elevations drawing, do not appear to comply with Sport England’s Design Guidance Note Pavilions and Clubhouses (http://www.sportengland.org/facilities-planning/tools-guidance/design-and-cost-guidance/), or any other guidance published by one of the pitch sport National Governing Bodies (NGBs) such as the Football Association.  For example:

         there is no entrance lobby

         the principal playing areas cannot be viewed from the building

         there are no sight screens or entrance lobby for each of the changing rooms

         there is no indication of any shower provision or dry-off areas

         there is no indication of any locker provision

         there is no indication of en-suite WC provision in any of the team changing rooms, and

         no indication that the overall provision of WCs meets the recommended standard.

In light of the above, it cannot be concluded that the proposed development is likely to be fit for purpose and therefore sustainable in the longer-term.     

Conclusion

Sport England considers that the application conflicts with its Objective 3 (identified above) and with paragraph 70 of the NPPF.  Therefore, Sport England objects to this application.

If the application is to be presented to a Planning Committee, Sport England would like to be notified in advance of the meeting date(s) and the publication of any agenda(s) and report(s).  Sport England would also like to be notified of the outcome of the application through the receipt of a copy of the decision notice in due course.  

Yours sincerely
Raymond Cole 
Planning Manager
T: 020 7273 1904
E: Raymond.Cole@sportengland.org
Please note: Sport England planning services will be operating a Christmas shut down from Wednesday 23rd December 2015 at 5.00pm until 9.00am Monday 4th January 2016.  

Therefore all planning applications and consultations sent during this period cannot be accepted as formally received until Monday 4th January 2016.
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!




Creating a sporting habit for life
	



	 


Bisham Abbey National Sports Centre, Marlow, Buckinghamshire, SL7 1RR
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